
Humber Station Road Community Expansion Project
Notice of Upcoming Study

Enbridge Gas Inc.

Project Overview

This notice is to inform you of an upcoming study to support the
Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) Community Expansion project in
the Town of Caledon, Region of Peel. The purpose of the project is to
provide residents, businesses and industries located in the Town of
Caledon with access to safe, reliable and affordable natural gas
services.

Upcoming Study

Enbridge Gas has retained Dillon Consulting Limited (Dillon) to
undertake a pipeline route selection study, Stage 1 Archaeological
Assessment, cultural heritage screening, and an environmental
assessment and report for the project. The study is being conducted in
accordance with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Environmental
Guidelines for the Location, Construction, and Operation of
Hydrocarbon Projects and Facilities in Ontario, 8th Edition (2023).The
study will review the need and justification for the project; describe the
existing environment (built, natural, socio-economic, and cultural);
identify and assess potential adverse environmental impacts including
cumulative effects; describe reasonable measures to avoid, minimize,
and mitigate adverse impacts; evaluate the potential routes; and,
select the preferred route.

Once the study is complete, Enbridge Gas plans to file a Leave-to-
Construct Exemption with the OEB in 2025. Pending receipt of all
approvals, construction is anticipated to begin in 2027, with an
anticipated in-service date in 2027.

Stakeholder Consultation and Indigenous Engagement

Stakeholder consultation and Indigenous engagement will be a key component of this study. Members of the public,
regulatory agencies, Indigenous communities and other interested persons are invited to provide feedback via mail,
phone or email on the identification and delineation of potential routes for the proposed project. Two Public Information
Sessions hosted by Enbridge Gas and Dillon are being planned for 2025. The Public Information Sessions will provide
you with an opportunity to review the Humber Community Expansion Project study area, ask the project team questions
and provide input on the potential routes. An additional notice will be circulated in the coming weeks with details on how
to participate in the sessions.

Note: The Environmental Assessment Study Area has been developed for the purposes of an assessment of potential
environmental and socioeconomic impacts and does not represent the final project scope/design that will provide
access to natural gas to end-use customers. The routing within the Study Area is under development.
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